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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions

1.
On March 1, 2018, Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service or Company) filed a Motion for Approval of an Alternative Form of Notice and Waiver of Response Time (Motion) that will apply to the Company’s tariff filing to implement necessary revisions to the Company’s Colorado P.U.C. No. 8-Electric Tariff to support the proposed changes to the credit card processing fee structure, effective April 1, 2018.  Public Service states that, though the proposed change to the credit card transaction convenience fee will not be implemented within the Company’s billing system until April 23, 2018.  The Company proposes changes to the credit card transaction convenience fee charge based on the type of card used.  Customers choosing to pay their utility bill with a commercial credit card will be charged a convenience fee of $29.95 and customers choosing to pay with a non-commercial credit card will be charged $2.90.

2.
By its Motion, Public Service seeks authorization to use the following alternative forms of notice: 

(a)
Filing with the Commission, the change and keeping the filing open for public inspection; 

(b)
Publishing a legal notice in The Denver Post; and
(c)
Bill onserts informing customers of the fee structure change will be delivered over the course of approximately five weeks.  


3.
Public Service states that it would like to avoid incurring the expense that is entailed in the other forms of statutory notice.  


4.
Public Service states that good cause exists for the alternative form of notice. The Company claims that the newspaper notice will provide to the general public, the required information regarding the proposed changes to the Company’s Colorado P.U.C. No 8-Electric Tariff.  The proposed alternative notice should be sufficient to alert affected and interested parties of the changes that Public Service is proposing by its Advice Letter in a timely fashion.


5.
Pursuant to § 40-3-104(1)(c)(I)(D), C.R.S., and 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-1-1207(b) of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, a utility may request to provide alternative forms of public notice of its advice letter filing proposing amendments to its tariffs.  We find that the alternative form of notice proposed by Public Service is reasonable with respect to its stakeholders and its general body of electric ratepayers.  We therefore find good cause to grant the alternative form of notice as requested by Public Service.

II. ORDER

A. It Is Ordered That:

1. The Motion filed on March 1, 2018, by Public Service Company of Colorado requesting approval of an alternative form of notice that will apply to Advice Letter 
No. 1761-Electric is granted.

2. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
March 7, 2018.
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